
 
 
                                                                                                                                             City Hall 
                                                                                                                  1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244 
           BOARD of SUPERVISORS                                                                    San Francisco 94102-4689 
                                                                                                                                      Tel. No. 554-5184 
                                                                                                                                      Fax No. 554-5163 
                                                                                                                                 TDD/TTY No. 554-5227 
 
 

 

 
May 13, 2015 

 
 
               File No. 150456 
 
 
Sarah Jones 
Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, 4th Floor 
San Francisco, CA  94103 
 
Dear Ms. Jones: 
 
On May 5, 2015, Mayor Lee introduced the following legislation: 
 

File No.  150456 
 
Ordinance amending the Planning Code, by adding a new Subsection 
188(g), to modify the measurement methodology for rooftop appurtenances 
and create a process to authorize certain types of infill floor area in existing 
structures, located in a C-3 (Downtown Commercial) Zoning District, which 
exceed the current height limit; affirming the Planning Department’s 
California Environmental Quality Act determination; and making findings of 
consistency with the General Plan, Planning Code, Section 302, and the 
eight priority policies of Planning Code, Section 101.1. 
 

This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 
 
 
  Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

            
  By:  Andrea Ausberry, Assistant Clerk 
        
 
Attachment 
 
cc: Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planning  
 Jeanie Poling, Environmental Planning 
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Not defined as a project under CEQA Guidelines Sections 15378 and 15060(c)(2) because it does not result in a physical change in the environment.
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